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Trails & Open Space  
Committee 

Wednesday, February 8, 2023  4PM 
40 McMaster Street, Ballston Spa, NY  

 
 
 

 
 

I. Welcome and Attendance 
 

 
II. Approval of the minutes of the December 8, 2022 meeting. 

 
 

III. Appointment of a Vice-Chair. 
 

 
IV. Updates – Jason Kemper, Planning & Economic Development 

a. Open Space/Farmland Protection projects 
b. Trails Projects  
c. Zim Smith Trail 

 
V. Other Business 

 
 
VI. Adjournment 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Chair: Joe Grasso 
 
Members:   
 Eric Connolly 
 Tara Gaston 

Ed Kinowski 
Matthew Veitch 











 

50 WEST HIGH STREET  (518) 884-4705  PHONE 
BALLSTON SPA, NY 12020  (518) 884-4780  FAX 

SARATOGA COUNTY 
DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

 JASON KEMPER TOM L. LEWIS 
 DIRECTOR COUNTY PLANNING BOARD 
  CHAIRMAN 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Trails and Open Space Committee Members 
 
CC:  County Administrator’s Office 
  County Attorney’s Office 
  Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:  Jason Kemper, Director of Planning and Economic Development 
 
DATE:  February 2, 2023 
 
RE:  February 2023 Trails and Open Space Meeting 
 
 
County Forestland / Zim Smith Trail Updates / County Grant Updates 

• There are currently 8 pending Open Space/Farmland Protection Projects being administered 
by the Planning Department. Of the 8 projects, 4 are 2022 (last year) awards and 4 are prior 
awards.  Town of Clifton Park 2019 Open Space project is ready for reimbursement as we wait 
for the amended contract to be fully executed. 

• There are currently 16 pending Trail Projects being administered by the Planning Department.  
Of the 16 projects, 12 are 2022 (last year) awards and four are prior awards.  A 2019 trail grant 
award for the Town of Milton was closed in December 2022, 2019 and 2020 trail grant awards 
to the Town of Edinburg,  and 2021 Town of Clifton Park trail grant closed in January. The 
Town of Edinburg will be providing additional information for their 2021 trail grant award and 
that will be closed out. 

• Additional wetland delineation work has been completed on the Zim Smith North Project and 
survey work is mostly complete.  A concerned landowner has reached out and additional 
routes are being evaluated. 

 
 
 
 
 


